
B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

PLANNING COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 22nd  November 2010

Present:
Councillor Wiley (Chair)


Councillors Adams, Bain, Edwards, Freer, Smith-Haynes, Soans, Titcombe and Watts

10.PC.38
APOLOGIES

None.

10.PC.39
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.

*10.PC.40
MINUTES
RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committees held on 9th November 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair

*10.PC.41
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION

The Committee considered the following applications for planning permission which were set out in the Head of Development Control’s Report and which were supplemented verbally at the meeting.  One speaker attended the meeting and spoke on applications in accordance with the Right to Speak Policy.


The report included details of applications and, where applicable, results of statutory consultations and representations which had been received from interested bodies and individuals, and the Committee reached the following decisions:-

	Proposed Development

*5.1
s.73 Application: Variation of Conditions 3 (to vary the range of goods) and 12 (to install a mezzanine floor) of KET/2007/0252 at Stanier Close (Land at), Kettering for HB Pearce (Contractors) ltd


Plan No. KET/2010/0433

Speakers

Mr Martin Way attended the meeting and spoke on behalf of the applicant


	
	Decision

The committee were minded to approve the application subject to the applicant entering into a s106 agreement and reference to the secretary of state.

Justification-
The sequential assessment requirements of PPS 4 were met. Although the committee was not wholly satisfied with the flexibility demonstrated by the applicant in carrying out the assessment, policy EC15.2 justified that conclusion.
Secondly there was no clear evidence that the proposal was likely to lead to significant adverse effects on any of the eleven impact tests set out in EC10.2 and 16.1.

Thirdly taking account of all the policy considerations in the report the positive consequences of granting permission marginally outweighed the negative ones, 




During the meeting members considered the following evidence: -

· The officers report

· A verbal presentation from Mr Martin Way on behalf of the applicants

· Evidence from Roger Tym and Partners provisional findings from expected North Northants Retail Study 2010

· Development Plan and emerging Town Centre Area Action Policies

· The Sequential Assessment requirements

· The impact on any one of eleven impact tests and any other material considerations

· The likely cumulative effect of recent permissions, development under construction and completed

(Councillor Freer proposed and Councillor Edwards seconded the proposal that the officer recommendation be overturned and the application be referred to the Secretary of State)

(Voting; For 6; Against 2)
.*(The Committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked *)
(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.45 pm)

Signed:  ..........................................................

Chair


(Planning No. 
)


22.11.10



